July 18, 2005 



Ms. Lyn Gross

Chairperson, Region I 

Homeland Security Council

Dear Chairperson Gross,

I wish to thank the Region One Council for their recent support in funding the Northwest Tribal Emergency Management Council for the consortium of eight member Tribes of Region I with 2004 Homeland Security Funding. It was a natural course of events to receive additional funding for 2005 to ensure that all Region I member Tribes would be able to complete and implement Homeland Security Plans as partners of Region I. 

We wish to thank Snohomish, Whatcom, Skagit, Island and San Juan counties, as well as ESCA, and the Cities of Everett and Bellingham for providing a working model by which the Tribal Planning Pilot Project was developed. Each County in Region I receives Homeland Security Funding for their Homeland Security planning staffs. In order to ensure the Tribal partners are successful, it is necessary to have the 2005 funding to complete the Homeland Security Plans and to implement these plans for the eight Tribes represented in the Region I partnership. 

The Tribes have always voted in favor of the needs of all members of Region I. In fundamental fairness to all members (to include the Tribes), the small amount of funding to initiate the Northwest Tribal Emergency Management Council Pilot Project for 2004 and 2005 is less than 1.7 percent of the total funding received by the other partners. This small but yet valuable funding has placed Region I in the National Spot Light. 

Region I is clearly being looked at as a model by several Federal agencies with Homeland Security responsibilities, including the National Congress of American Indians, Northwest Affiliated Tribes, The Governors Office, The National Association of Tribal Law Enforcement Officers in partnership with the US Homeland Security Department as the possible national model. Region I Tribal representatives have met this week with the Secretary of Homeland Security and are scheduled for another meeting in Washington DC next week. Region I has shown that it clearly represents the leadership in partnership between Tribes and Counties. 

Again, I thank you for your support.

Sincerely,

J.A. Goss, Jr

Chief of Police

Tulalip Tribes of WA

